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Decision:  X
Issue 
Proposed Legal Listing of Red Knot (islandica) as Special Concern and Red Knot (rufa) as Endangered under the Species at Risk Act (SARA)

Background: The Red Knot (islandica) was assessed as ‘Special Concern’ by COSEWIC in May 2007.  The Committee recommended that this species be listed as Special Concern because of continuing concern about potential effects of contaminants used in the wintering grounds.

Under SARA, there are no requirements to restrict harvest or regulate habitat for species that are listed as Special Concern.  There is a requirement to develop a national management plan within 3 years of a species being listed.  Communities would be consulted, and Board approval would be sought.

The Red Knot (rufa) was assessed as ‘Endangered’ by COSEWIC in May 2007.  The Committee recommended that this species be listed as Endangered because of major population declines, and the severe decline of their food source at an important migration feeding area.

Under SARA, listing the rufa subspecies as Endangered will require a recovery strategy within one year, as well as development of action plans and the identification and protection of critical habitat.   Communities would be consulted, and Board approval would be sought.

In May 2008, CWS briefed the NWMB on the proposed listing and indicated that we would be contacting communities regarding their information and views.  We also indicated that we would be asking the Board for a decision on the proposed listing.

As of August 2008, 1 community had replied, in support of the listing.  An updated list of responses will be presented at the Board meeting,

Recommendations
A formal written request from the Environment Canada, asking for NWMB’s decision on the listing of islandica Red Knots as Special Concern, and rufa Red Knots as Endangered will be sent to the Board before their next regular meeting.   
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